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(Neb.)-Pharmacy At Center Of Alliance Standoff Being Sold

By: Chris Fankhauser Posted at: 10/11/2012 10:52 AM

(Alliance)-After remaining closed for four months following a June 12 police standoff at Thiele Pharmacy and Gifts, the
store re-opened this past Monday under the new name, Thiele Gifts and More at 304 Box Butte in downtown Alliance. The
pharmacy portion of the business will remain in the former Alliance Medical Clinic building north of Box Butte General
Hospital at 2307 Box Butte Avenue.
 
KCOW in Alliance reports that owner Charles Lierk is announcing today that his pharmacy has been sold to Safeway, and it
will be relocated to the Safeway Grocery Store at Third and Mississippi in Alliance on December 5.
 
Lierk says the sale of his pharmacy to Safeway has been in the works for several months, and that he and several of his
current staff members will be employed by Safeway. He says he feels that even though the business name will no longer be
Thiele Pharmacy, he believes Safeway will try to reflect the image that Thiele's has had for over 100 years.  The 63-year-old
Lierk says the sale is a good match, because he will be able to retire in a few years, and yet keep the pharmacy in Alliance.
 
He said he had always wanted to keep the pharmacy in Alliance, and having the gift store downtown and the pharmacy at
Safeway would be a good match. Lierk also said he really believes people will continue to see the Thiele image at Safeway.  
 
Lierk stresses that the pharmacy at 2307 Box Butte will operate non-stop through Dec. 4, and then open on Dec. 5 at
Safeway. The new Safeway Pharmacy hours will be announced at a later date. 
 
(Story courtesy of KCOW, Alliance)


